
Mosby Mountain Community Association 
 

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
Date and time: Tuesday, April 6, 2010, 6:30 pm 
 
Meeting location:  home of Jeff and Teresa Horsman, 1718 Mattox Court 
 
Board members present: 
 
Barbara Strain, President, 1635 Hubbard Court 
Jim Peterson, Secretary/Treasurer, 1969 Ridgetop Drive 
Matthew Althoff, Community Relations Committee Chair, 1372 Singleton Lane 
Jeff Horsman, Director, 1718 Mattox Court 
Todd Jenkins, Director, 1749 Mattox Court 
Carol Price, Director, 1146 Turnstone Drive 
 
1. Call to order 
 
Ms. Strain called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m. 
 
2. Adoption of agenda 
 
On a motion by Mr. Jenkins, seconded by Mr. Horsman, the agenda was adopted as distributed. 
 
3. Approval of March 3, 2010, board meeting minutes 
 
On a motion by Ms. Price, seconded by Mr. Jenkins, the agenda minutes of the March 3, 2010, board 
meeting were adopted as distributed. 
 
4. Financial Statements 
 
Mr. Peterson distributed copies of the March 31, 2010, Budget Report and Balance Sheet (see attached).  
Revenues and expenditures are on target.  The cash balance was $31,773.96 ($10,000.00 of which is the 
contribution from the developer for landscaping enhancements) and the reserve balance $10,309.69. 
 
Mr. Peterson noted that although the landscaping maintenance proposal for 2010 with Blue Ridge Lawn 
Care was accepted by the board during the budget preparation process last August (and included an 
additional amount for one-time maintenance needs), apparently there were no recorded actions on these 
items. 
 
On a motion by Mr. Jenkins, seconded by Mr. Horsman, the contract for 2010 landscaping maintenance 
services in the amount of $18,000.00 with Blue Ridge Lawn Care was unanimously ratified. 
 
On a motion by Ms. Price, seconded by Mr. Jenkins, payment in the amount of $650.00 to Blue Ridge 
Lawn Care for fallen tree removal and extra turf repair was unanimously approved. 
 
5. Committee appointments 
 
There were no committee appointments. 
 
6. Common Areas Committee (CAC) report 
 
Mr. Horsman anticipates that the CAC will have a final recommendation on landscaping improvements 
when it meets later this week (Thursday, April 8).  The proposal would use the $10,000.00 contributed by 
the developer and also a portion of the $8,000.00 for landscaping improvements in the 2010 budget.  
They have received a formal proposal that which would include a large flower bed, hollys along Singleton 
Lane and other improvements, and the proposal will be refined and finalized at the upcoming meeting. 
 
On a motion by Mr. Horsman, seconded by Ms. Price, the committee was authorized to negotiate a 
contract for Landscaping improvements with Blue Ridge Lawn Care in an amount not to exceed 
$11,800.00. 
 



The committee is looking at replacing and relocating the damaged solar panel for the light at the entrance 
sign at Ambrose Commons Drive.  Ms. Strain is checking with the original supplier to determine options.  
The question also came up as to whether the Association’s insurance covered damages like this, and if 
not, should we look into the possibility of adding such coverage. 
 
The turf at the corner of Ambrose Commons Drive and Hatcher Court needs attention but is not in the 
common area but rather on private property.  Mr. Jenkins, in his capacity as chair of the Architectural 
Review Board, will follow up on this. 
 
7. Architectural Review Board (ARB) report 
 
Mr. Jenkins reported that the ARB received and processed three applications last month, but also 
received complaints that trees had been removed by a homeowner on Singleton lane without submitting a 
request to the ARB.  Mr. Jenkins subsequently resent via e-mail a reminder to all homeowners of the 
requirements to receive approval for alterations to their properties as required in the Covenants and 
Restrictions.  He also sent the ARB guidelines that all homeowners have received in the past noting that if 
there are violations on a property, then that will present problems to the owner at the time they may wish 
to sell their property.  The ARB is in the process of following up on this violation to establish a course of 
action. 
 
The 2010 budget includes $1,700.00 for the painting of mailboxes, and Mr. Jenkins is formulating a plan 
and timetable for this. 
 
8. Neighborhood Watch Program (NWP) 
 
Although there was no committee report (the next NWP committee meeting will be held in September or 
October), Mr. Horsman did mention a problem of loud, very late night music emanating from somewhere 
across Old Lynchburg Road.  There was consensus that since this was happening outside of Mosby 
Mountain, it should be addressed with complaints directly to the Albemarle County Police. 
 
9. Community Relations Committee (CRC)  
 
Mr. Althoff, CRC chair, reiterated that the next community-wide yard sale will be held on May 22 from 7:00 
a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  The committee is also planning a social for possibly the first weekend in June, and the 
open area at the end of Ridgetop Drive has been identified as the most suitable place to hold the social. 
 
10. Reserve Study discussion 
 
Ms. Strain noted the state requirement that every property owners association have in place a “reserve 
study” which documents the existence of amenities that will require long-term replacement, the projected 
costs to perform the maintenance or replacement, and a financial plan to build a designated reserve to 
cover the costs at such time as they may be incurred.  The study must be completed every five years and 
reviewed and updated every year.  So far only the six bio-retention basins had been considered as 
requiring inclusion in the reserve study, but Ms. Strain suggested that the fence on Old Lynchburg Road 
and the two entrance signs would also need major maintenance or replacement at some point in the 
future, and so these should also be included in the reserve study.  Mr. Peterson will contact a 
representative from the Property Owner Associations of Virginia to get confirmation on what should be 
included in the study, and Mr. Horsman will research the anticipated long-term maintenance and 
replacement requirements for the bio-retention basins. 
 
11. Comments on items not on the agenda 
 
The Common Areas Committee had identified and photographed damages to the gutters and a water 
main cap resulting from the December through February snow plowing.  Mr. Peterson then telephoned 
VDOT to determine the process to file a claim for damages.  VDOT said that S. L. Williamson was the 
contractor who had caused the damage, and so they should be contacted for the claim.  A letter with the 
report of damages was delivered to S. L. Williamson on March 11, 2010, and they responded on March 
12 that, “Our forces removed snow under an emergency contract with VDOT and only on public 
roadways.  It is our position that your avenue of recourse is through VDOT as they are the owners your 
(sic) roadways.” 
 



It was the consensus of the board to contact Mosby resident Stacey Diefenderfer on Ridgetop Drive who 
has direct experience with VDOT, and ask her to suggest a course of action in order to get this issue 
resolved.  Ms. Price also noted that there is damage to the street itself on Turnstone Drive. 
 
12. Next meeting 
 
After some discussion it was decided that a regular meeting would not be held in May, although a special 
board meeting could be called in the event an item emerges requiring action.  Therefore, the next meeting 
of the board will be held on Tuesday, June 1, 2010, at a location to be determined. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
James R. Peterson 
Secretary/Treasurer 



 



 


